Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: data security breach
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

· How many companies in your local authority have been found guilty of being in breach of data security regulations each year, over the last five years? Please provide this data for the period between 1 January 2017 to 31 December 2021, broken down year by year. 
· Please can you provide a breakdown of these companies and identify:

· the number of employees in each business 

· the turnover figures for each business, each year, over the last five years (1 January 2017 to 31 December 2021).

· For the companies that were reprimanded for a data breach within this time period, please provide a breakdown of the ways in which they were reprimanded and the decisions made at their court case. 

· How many of these companies faced financial penalties? Please provide the financial breakdown of this. 

· How many of these companies were found not guilty once the case went to court? Please share a list of these companies.      

If this data is not available for the full time period specified (1 January 2017 – 31 December 2021), please share the most up-to-date information possible. 

Answer:

To advise and assist you further in this matter, Leicester City Council does not regulate Data Protection compliance or monitor and investigate other organisation’s alleged breaches of Data Protection law within the City of Leicester. Nor does it keep records of the type you request.  
Therefore this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, the requested information is not held by the Council.
We recommend that you re-direct your enquiry to the Information Commissioner’s Office, the UK’s national regulator for Data Protection compliance, at Request information from us | ICO
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
